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~Summer message from the CEO/Executive Headteacher

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to-my last newsletter piece of the academic year and sadiy, my last one as the statutory
Headbeacher of the four schoots in the TEACH Trust. My time as your Headteacher has heen some
of the best moments of my life and | have hmw,stlg er'oyed every minute. | have spent ten years as
the Headteacher at Canford Heath Juniors; efght as Headteacher of Canford Heath Infants and seven
as Headbeacher of Ha,ymourcmdl Ad Astra - and it has heen an honowr to- work with such incredible
chuldren, staff and parents. As sad as [ am about Leawng this rofe, | know that now It us time for

me tohand over the reins of each schoot to our very capah!z Headteachers who | have no douht will continue
to support, d;avelop and nurture every child to hecome the hest that they can be. | will still he wwkmg rmity
dfrsef.y with them, as the CEO, and | hopf, to still see the children, staﬁ: and parents as much as ,mrssf;bie,.

This highl\g successful and ex&ptwnally bu,sy academic year has seen ws retwn to'rbmmaltty, with our children
returning to schoul with learned resilience and plxmty of smiles. We have seen sports d,a,Hs, musical Pzifomanoes,
exhihitions, trips, visitors, and concerts this term, and that's all on top of the day tcrd,a,y bzw:h‘mg and immmg
of owr exciting new cwricwlum! We have rmtty e.nj'oye,d workmg more cLo:seLH !:ogetfw' and the children have
aartamty bhenefitted from owr collahorutive appmu,ch.

| thank you gmu,mztg, Sforall of your suppmt and commitment to your child's school and to their education and
[ look forward tor Wutchmg the children, Headteachers and the TEACH team flourtsh and grow- in Srapi‘zm,bzr.

It s a time of year where we are remunded that we often only get cmiy 18 summers with cur chuldren, so cherish
your tune tcgo,thﬂ', create those memories, and QoY Yowr summer hreak. [ look fcrrwurd, tor seelnq your little
ones retwm on Moruday Skt Sept@,mberi 2022

Best wishes,
I,{.:{ WS il_L.‘l " '

Mrs Kate Carter
CEO/Executive Head Teacher
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(1EACH)
st SUMMET message from the Head of School R

Dear parents [carers,

Where has the year gone? For the first time in a coupbo, of years, we have faced less
disruption, however, that does not mean that the year has not had its chai&mge,s S0, OTCR
agan, I would like to thank all of you for your continued support thr(mgh the yearas we have
lovked to-hring hack normal routines.

Schools are so important to-a thrwmg camm,u,ru,ty. It has heen so Lavaiy to welcome you hack
intc school thfvu.gh the. year to share in events that have heen missing from the heartheat of the school: fFaur
Trude hake off, celebhrution assemblies, Righ,ts Respzctmg marches, sports d,a,ys and of course the summer faur

to name a few.

Something that we are alwu,gs proud of within the Teach Trust is the musical and sporting opportunities we
are able to offer our children. In normal times owr musicians are off around the lotal community entertaining
pp,oplz which hasn't heen ahble tor happe,n in recent years. It was, therefore, a,b,so{ubaty fantastic to see string
hand, fotk band, samba band and the choir pp.rfmmm,g at the schoot fair. A great deal of music in lessons
has also taken pl,aca with all of the children in Year b ha,vmg had 10 weeks free bruss lessons and be,mg
given a brass instrument to take home for that perod courtesy of SoundStorm. We have also heen lucfcy
cmcrugh to- attend musical events with all of Year 3 h,a,wng visited the nghthcru,so, and taken part in the world
premiere of MLdmght Ma,gt;c' by James Redwood, and the Bowmnemouth Symphmy Orchestra.

On a sporting front, this year has seen such high levels of participation in various sports. While we always
promote the importance of ta,kmg part, it has been so pl,eu_smg to- see that this year; a number of our teams
have managed totaste success. Befare Christmas, a group of owr SEND children finished 3 in the Poole
Schools' Panathlon, a multi-sport event. During the spring term, the Year 6 fouthall team won the PEDSSA
fouthall shield and in athletics our Year 5 and 6 team guaitfted to- represent Povle in the indoor athletics finals
and finished 4™ in the whole county! The success didnt stop there with the Year 5 and 6 athletics team
winning the Quadkids Povle area competition and our handball team finished 4% in the Dorset Schouvl Games.
These are just a few of the events and participation has not just 5topp.o,d with owr teams, more than 400
children have Pa:ﬁc‘apa)i@d in inter-schoot competition which is the Lafge,st we have ever had. Well done to all
our children. who have taken part in any sporting event this Yyear:

Another welcome refurn after @ coupLQ of years ahsence wus the Year 6 end of year perfmance. It was a Joy
to- watch so many of our children he able to- demonstrute theur talents outside of the classroom wn a different
context. We cqrtamiy have some huddmg young t}w,sptans who we may one day see on the bLg screen, aithovgh
m not tov sure the charucter of Mr Wilson was portrayed accurat@ig!” We. of course are saying 9ovd hye tor
our Year 6 chuldren. | would Just like totake the opportunity to thank them for all thp,y have achieved while
they have heen with us at the junior schoul. | hope tfw,\g continue to shine and push, themselves to continue to
reach theur true potential in the next stage of theu educational journey and hey ond. Good luck Year 6.



As aiways, at the end of an academic year, we have staff who are moving on. We are saying a very fond
farewell to- Muss Groves, who after WUrkLng at Canford Heath Juruor School since she started her teadumg
career, has decided the time ts ﬂght to for a. new chal&nge so- she will he h,Q(IdLrLﬂ to America to teach. I'm
sure will joun me i wwhmg Miss Groves the very hest of luck. We also say 9ovdbya tora wufaie of memhers
of staff from schoot but not from the Trust. Sadly, we say goudhye to Mrs Tantrum who will he starting her
role as headteacher at Ad Astro in Sepiember. Mrs Tantrum has had a such a positive tmpact on the chuldren
and staff un the school and will ce.'tmni&/ he mussed. We also say govdhbye to Mr Bradbu,ry who will he
moving to Canford Heath Infant Schoul to start an exciting new rofe supporting Year 1 and running Forest
Schout.

Lastﬂg, [ would like to wish you all a very e,njoyahfg summer. As a,iwu,ys, / hop@ that over the summer hoﬂdﬂ,ys
you can spfan,d some gualcty tume with the pzopte who are closest to you. We look farwrd, to seetng the children
hack in schoul on Mmday 5t Sepifunber for‘ ancther su,ccusfui year.

With very hest wishes,

M o

Mr Mark Wilson
Head. of Schoul
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Summer message from the

Chair of the TEACH Trust (Teach)

As we draw to the end of another academic year, Trustees have
reflected on the past year. We are very pmud of how the schools (n our
Trust wark togethe,r as a community and the feey role communication
plays in this. As a result of this, we have Prcduced a Trust Board report
to parents and carers to share with you more information on who we
are and our role in the Trust.

This year, we have been deiighted that your children have managed to
enjoy a much more hcrrmal'year in school. As adults, we know how

gutckly the schoot years pass and it is often upon reflection, as you get
older, that we recagnise that these are truly some of the best years of your life.

We would like to thank the children, the staff and the parents and carers for their continued support
forr the Trust and wish you all a Wcrnderful summer break.

We look farward to the new academic year and as Trustees, we will continue to work on our
stratagic direction to continue to ensure all children thrive in our schools and achieve the[rfuii
poto,nttai.

Warmest Wishes

£ A ad A

Mrs Emma Hall
Chair of the TEACH Trust
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w' B Summer message from the Pastoral Care Team (TEACH)

[ would like to start by saytng it has been great to have spent the last year with all your Iow,{y children,
it's been fantasttc to watch them grow n conﬁdence and enthusmsttcaﬂy partmpate in the many lessons,
actwtties and trips the school has offered.

[ waould like to also thank parents who have offered theur time to support the school throughout the year,
this s reaHH apprec;tated and (s re,aily beneficial to both the children and staff.

It s exciting to see the Year 6 chiddren reach the end of theur schooljaumeg at CHJS and | would like to
wish them all the best as theg move onto secorndary school. It is a!ways sad when the children leave us
but theH have really grown up during the last year and they have become independent, respectful young
people. [ will miss them all very much.

Please remember | am here to help support you and your children, p!ease get (n touch with any concerns

or worries you may have, however big or small. We can offer a vartety of interventions in school and we
can also provide contact information for outside organisations. Bemg offered the right kind of support can
help your children understand and address theirfo,aiings and emotions and help them find ways to make

positive change.s.

You can contact me by te!ephone: 01202 676393 ext: 306 or bg email: pastoral.chdjs@teachpoole.com or
you are very welcome to come into school and meet with me.

I wish you and yaurfami!ies a Wonderfui, reiaxmg summer hofiday and look forward to welcaming the
children back to school in Septembzr.

Miss Rachel Cobb

Support for people with the cost of living —

Another aspect of LA funding in addition to that used to support FSM in the hohdays is wider support
with bills which people can access via the CAB as outlined here; Household Suppart Fund - Citizens
Advice Bournemouth Christchurch and Poole (ctttzensad_v{cebcp‘org.uk}

for residents in need of support without internet access, they can either ask afamify member, friend,
key worker or cofleague to compiet@ the e-form for them, visit a Citizen's Advice offcce/dr’o,o i or call
the advice line on 0800 278 7939 Where possible, please complete online apphcattons to ensure theg
can be Pr'ocesszd as quickly as possible, however we are conscious that this wont be passtb!e for
everyone and applications can be made through the ather processes.
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Year 3

After weeks of preparation and
practice, Year 3 did themselves proud
during sports day!

The children took part in a cricket daH
to learn some new skills and have a bit
of fmend!g competition with the other
classes. Cangratulatmns to 3K on your

win!

It was fascmatmg Ieammg
all about different careers
on aspirations dab{. The
ambulance was par‘ticu[am’y
popular!

We celebrated the Jubilee

th style with some very

The children alse created
some. fantastic haome ieammg
Prajzcts thes half term all

regal outfits. about different countes.

In gwgraphy, Year i+ have heen
:ﬂe,arru,ng ahout wuler cydzs.
We even had a goat ma,kmg

our own - th.Q,H worked a

treat!

We had great fun
takmg part i sports
day this half term. We
all showed such great

resilience th our

events.

We had such a great
aspiratons day this
year- It rv,auy got us
thtnkmg ahout what we
mgM [ike todo in the
future!

In Yearly, we had a

gmat time. o our ter to
Hengtsthury Head. We
also prmiu,oad some
amazing art from our

d,a,y out!




Year 5 (TEAcH)

Thus half term, Year 5 have dzvaiopzd, their covkery sklls. The have learnt how to
ja,feﬂy cut using a claw grp. couk pasta and d@jbgn thetr own paste sauce and chulle.
From a haswc sauce th;ay evaluated taste and cost to fine tune theu | i
OWN rectpe.

In owr Anclent Greek topuc, the chuldren delved wnto what life wus
like: from theur o,cuig chudhoods to adult life; the roles theur gods
ptayed e theur infe; campamd the lives of the Athenwans and

Spaﬁtcms and made ow- own Greek 31:3 le ciag pot.

v

We were fortunate toenjoy a sunny sports
dag, where it was so Low,ty to- see so-many
families come to support and, enjoy a picnic
lunch. What a fantastic end to a brilliant

HQCU'.

Well done Hearﬁ\m and good, luck in year six. From all the Team Five staff.

Year 6 had a brilliant time on their
Restdential to Osmmgton Bayf Theﬂ
@n_/oged the new experiences and
freedom with thetr friends i theur
final term at CHJS.

It has been a bus&/ end to the term with
rehearsals for 'Ltghts. Camera. Action’

and Year 6's fma! Sports Day,
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Autumn/Winter
School Uniform Qemtf}der

(TEAcH)

CHJS

Nat Acceptahle

Trowsers/Shorts

Grey, hlack or charconl
tailored school trousers.
School conventional

material,

Nb’jaans, COTdL_iI‘Oy, Leggmgs, t{g&t fd:tmg, L;L/'cra or sflétr'my
fashion trousers.

(Please note: some shops do sell 'skm,ny' trousers as part of theur
school unyform runge, hut they are not ac_ggptab,te for these

Full &ngth schouls.)
Tump;arcrr — Pufpl@ with school Other sweatshirts. Hooded tap' -
. school Logo* Fleace
sweatshirt or Non requlation Jump;zr/ cardigan
school
cardigan
' Skirts Grey. black or charcoul | Fashion skirts, i.e. p,mcti or mini skirts

knee !p,ngth skirts Stmtchy or mini-skirts Skirts shorter than the knee
' Pinafore Gmy, black or charconl | Dress shorter than the knee
. knee length dress -
| Socks and Plain grey, black or Fashion tlghts
! tughts white sotks Colouwred or pattemzd sotks or I’:Lghts

Bare feet

Plawn grey, black or white Tights of less than 50 denier

| opaque or knitted tights
Shoes Traditional hlack and Trainers (even if hlack) Hi tops

‘ low heeled school H'Lgh heels, str',ng hacks or open toed. sandals
w shoes. Velcro, laces, Wq,dgej

buckle or slip on cmiy Boots

Lago‘s

Shurt Plain white short or Casual or fa,shwn shirt

long - sleeved school shirt | Polo shirts

with cotlar

Tucked tn and

huttoned. up at the

neck
| Tie Pu;p& and greg ~ 'No schoot tie .

stmfmd te chp on or

Ctie
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Whole School Diary Dates

 AubmaTem2022
Ot September - 21t Octoher 2022

Monday 5" September
Tuesday 6 September

| Schovt starts

Wlursday e Sep&mber INSET Day
Friday 2 S@,&&Hﬁ?"' | INSET _Da&/ o )

6M trp t';;'%g&&w Head
Year 3 Welcome nmtmg SPm
Year v Welcome meeting 6Pm

Wedmsday 7t Se/.waniber

6YH trip to Hangr;sbbury Head.
Year 5 Welcome mmtmg 5pm
Year 6 Welcome meeting 6prn

mtu"sday 8 Sepﬁembgr

16N trip tcrHengLstbwy Head

Fi ruiay Q. Septem-ﬁaf -
_E's'day 13 Sép&h?b,&: :

| 6H trip to*HengLstbwy Head
| Year Ahg&f?ﬁﬂm Day

ﬂlursdayié 2 Sé/atember

Opzn evvﬁ;ng for new Year 3 chuldren

Thursday 29t Sapmn{&r

Residential information. evening

"We'd_h}asday 30 Sep&mber'

Macmillan coffee moTning

/Vlcmd,ay 17% Octoher

Frasers induvidual and sab_&mj phcrtcrs

| Tuesday 18" October

| Parents’ evening SPm - 8Pm

Wédnesd@y 19% Octoher
arday 25 Ociobar ~ Frida
28" Octoher

Parents' evening 3:30pm - 6pm

Half term
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S 20222023 Term Dates  (reace)

BrN0INg Learning 1o Life

Autumn Term TR ’n‘],.(i‘tff' Ist (\v[‘:,n‘v,m,hw 2077 lo f‘f'!,rl’(?,ll;t l6th, December 2077
Vondary 19 ecomber Yo
"S/Jr'i,nﬂ ferm. [ Jdm '?m‘ .f(r_n.unrj 2023 to fmlmj 31st March 2073
Half Term.: Mon.d: uj /Obm(uq 2023 s Friday I7th february 2023
("(L.SU&!'f’-’(}f.!dﬂ,‘lj‘ Momiaq 3rd APJ[ L 2023 5 r!dﬂu Ieth Apnil 2073
Summer Term: Mrmday 17th Apnl 2028 tr r'Ld;:LH 215t July 2023
Half Term.: Monud uq 29t hN‘lm/ 22d % m}m, nd June 2073
Swummer f"?'(‘JiLdu,g ; Mmm’ug Lth Jutj 2023 5. Wedne sdat y Hth :vpfc mher 2023
Key Stage 2 Tests - Monday 8th May 2023 to Thursday Tith May 2023 [Juniors on,{y/
Staff inset Da:y.s‘.' %wda:y /st .%akméer 2022
/'/m’ay nd fgakmber?ﬁﬁ?
/—/ia,’ay 25th November 20272
/i/!anaﬁzy 28th November 2027

/Mmm\,y /94 June 2023



